
 

 

 

M E M O R A N D U M 

 

 

DATE: December 10, 2019 

 

TO: The Board of Supervisors 

 

FROM: Adam R. Kinsman, County Attorney 

 

SUBJECT: Resolution of Abandonment of a Portion of the Right-of-Way (ROW) for Jolly Pond Road 

(State Route 633) 

          

 

At its work session on May 21, 2019, Capital Projects Coordinator Mr. Rick Koehl discussed the current 

status of the Jolly Pond Road dam with the Board of Supervisors (the “Board”). Following that discussion, 

the Board directed the County Attorney to initiate the process to abandon the portion of Jolly Pond Road 

that has already been discontinued by the Commonwealth Transportation Board. On October 8, 2019, the 

Board adopted a resolution initiating the abandonment process. Since that time, the Board’s intention to 

abandon the road has been advertised in accordance with the Code of Virginia, including signage posted 

along the road, notices at the Courthouse, and in the Virginia Gazette. 

 

If completed, abandonment of this portion of Jolly Pond Road will remove all public right of passage over 

it and the road will become private and will belong to the owners of the dam. 

 

Should the Board desire to abandon this portion of Jolly Pond Road it should adopt the attached resolution. 
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